STATEMENT OF THE ICANN AFRICAN COMMUNITY

 ON THE NEW gTLD APPLICANT SUPPORT PROGRAM
Wednesday 14 March 2012
We, African community members attending the joint AFRALO-AfrICANN meeting held on Wednesday 14 March 2012 in San José (Costa Rica), appreciate very much the adoption by the ICANN Board of the JAS Working Group Final Report aiming at supporting the new gTLD applicants needing assistance in applying for and operating a new gTLD, especially those from developing countries.

We further appreciate that an implementation group has been formed among the Board, the community and the staff members, and that the so-called group has already developed the Applicant Support Program (ASP) detailing the whole aspects of the support process.
Nevertheless, we express our concern about the following issues:

· The Applicant Support Program hasn’t been adequately popularized in those areas where live the potential interested people. We do think that, besides the online promotion, it needs to be more advertised by big events where high level ICANN officers take the floor to inform and incite the possible applicants to make use of this program, and to encourage competencies from those countries to apply for the “Support Application Review Panel (SARP)” membership and participate in the evaluation of the various application for support.

· The 2 million Dollars fund reserved to the support program would barely be sufficient to support 14 applicants only. 
· The ASP doesn’t provide objective criteria for the evaluation of the Applicants’ financial need, which means that only subjective evaluation will be used to decide whether the applicant meets the financial need criteria or not. We believe that objective criteria, associated to the subjective evaluation will very much help the Support Application Review Panel to fairly decide on the financial need of the applicants. The need of such fair evaluation has been made greater by the punishment documented in the Applicant Support Program for 'gaming', i.e. by designating forfeiture of the application fee ($47,000) and exclusion from the new gTLD program for those judged as not meeting the financial need criteria.
We consider that without the appropriate promotion of the Applicant Support Program in the developing economy regions, and without objective criteria for the financial need evaluation, the program will not be successful, and will not lead to the support of the real needy applicants, especially those from developing countries who were the target of the Board resolution 20 made in Nairobi in March 2010, initiating the formation of the JAS Working Group.

We also believe that without developing countries experts’ involvement in the evaluation process, the support program will not reflect the inclusive model ICANN is trying to convey.
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